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Literacy Committee Meeting  
Atlantic County Workforce Development Board 

February 10,2023 
  

  
Attendance:  Fran Kuhn ,Barbara Kozek, Charlie Muller, Jane Satterthwaite, George McDonald 
Robert Rynkiewicz,  Donna Michelle Plemons Paul McClellan, Sherrise Moten and Pat 
Constantino, Chair. 
 
Absent: Dr. Phillip Guenther, Dr. Barbara Gaba, Nandini Singh 

The meeting was called to order by the Chair Ms. Constantino at 2:40 pm. Minutes from the 
November  2022 meeting, were previously emailed for review and consideration. 

Jane Satterwaite offered a motion to approve the minutes. This was seconded by Robert 
Rynkiewycz and the minutes were unanimously approved.    

  
Partners reports  
Learning Link- Jane Satterwaite reported on Leaning Link activities noting that to date 38 
students had been served, seven had completed the program and 4 had received their HS 
Diploma.  She reported that another 4 students had entered employment. 
 
HSE Testing-   Michelle reported that  new vouchers have been purchased and that  HSE testing 
was in full swing. January was completely booked with available February seats being nearly at 
capacity as of the date of this meeting.  Once again “no-Shows” was the only reported issue. 
 
CASAS – George McDonald reported that the available seats for CASAS testing had been 
increased. The County IT staff were able to set up additional computers to bring the lab to its 
pre-Covid capacity.  He also reports that HiSet service has improved since the beginning of this 
year.     
  
ACCC- Barbara Kozek   announced that an additional $61,000 has been received from NJ DOL 
Title II which will be used for Technology needs.  Laptops will be purchased for students use 
while in classes.  Additionally, Barbara provided a report on Title II and Supplemental services 
provided during this reporting period. 
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Atlantic City Library- Bob R . reported that on Christmas day, the library experienced a flood 
caused by a broken sprinkler.  He thanked ACCC for their assistance during this time as they 
were able to provide programing space to insure uninterrupted services.  He reported that DOL 
has refunded the existing programs and that ESL services have been added in Atlantic City 
Library  and walk in services are now available at the Richmond site.  The Library has been able 
to hire a Full-time staff for the Fresh Start Program and is planning a Job Fair at the library in 
the fall of 2023. 
 
Old Business  
Sherrise Moten shared the calendar of Workforce Development Board/ Committee Meetings 
for 2023. 
 

New Business:   George Mc Donald announced that he will be leaving as he has accepted a new 
position within County Government. 

The meeting was adjourned at 3: 45pm with a motion made by Barbara Kozek  and seconded by 
Jane Satterthwaite. 

Respectfully submitted by the Chair Pat Constantino. 

 

Next meeting   July 11th 2:30pm. 
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